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Driver’s License For All

Access to transportation

House File 4

Proof of citizenship or lawful 
presence is no longer required

 Supported by MN Chamber of 
Commerce

MN Department of Safety

Status: Passed the House Transportation 
Committee

Track the bill: 
https://www.house.leg.state.mn.us/bills/I
nfo/hf4

Bill Summary:

http://www.house.leg.state.mn.us/hrd/b
s/93/HF0004.pdf
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Driver’s License for All

• Overview This bill broadens the eligibility for a traditional Minnesota driver’s license or 
identification card so that proof of citizenship or lawful presence is no longer required. It also 
makes a variety of related and conforming changes, including to: 

• expand the set of documents that can be used to establish identity and residency when applying 
for a license or identification card; 

• prevent marking on the license or identification card that is related to demonstration of lawful 
presence; 

• allow the Department of Public Safety to be able to undertake administrative rulemaking on 
driver’s licenses and identification cards (by repealing a rulemaking limitation);

• establish various limitations on data sharing related to application and issuance of driver’s 
licenses and identification cards; and 

•
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